
 

Meeting Summary 

Date of Meeting:  October 19, 2016 - 7:00 

Meeting:  SLDM Parish Council Meeting 

Prayer leader: Fr. Pat Click 

Scribe:  Gloria Hughey 

Attendees:   Fr. Pat Click, Fr. Travis Stephens, Doug Moore, Buddy LeRose, Jerry McConnell, Dan 

Hubbard, Gloria Hughey,  Eugene Kroeff, Jennifer King, Terri Norvanis, Katie Wilson 

Unavailable:    Ange Bailey, Mike Mewborn 

Action  Item By Whom By When 

Opening Prayer:  

Fr. Pat Click led the opening prayer. 

Fr. Pat  

Approval of September 19, 2016 Meeting Minutes:  

Buddy LeRose motioned to approve the September minutes. 

Doug  Moore seconded the motion. Council approved the 

minutes as written. Approved minutes will be posted on the 

website. 

Council  

Expressions of the New Evangelization Project: 

Buddy LeRose updated the council about the project.  

Mr. Peter Doane put together plans for the evangelization 

project. He will meet with Parish staff and Mike Mewborn to 

discuss his plans. He will also meet with parishioners who are 

interested in being part of the Evangelization Core team. Sandy 

Schrader is Mr. Doane's staff contact, and Mike Mewborn will 

continue to oversee the project. 

Buddy LeRose 

(for Mike 

Mewborn)  

 

Hospitality Group : 

Kathy Duff delivered the custom Table Cloth cover for the 

welcome table at the Narthex.  The cost of the project was 

$240.00. The invoice was sent to Scott Bernhardt, who will take 

care of the transaction. 

 Gloria invited the council to attend the Welcome dinner for new 

parishioners on November 4 at 6:30 P.M. 

Gloria Hughey  



The Hospitality ministry has two new members.  

Ministry Updates: 

Finance Group - Gene informed the council that the Finance 

Committee has been updated about the Evangelization effort. 

The committee was also informed about the Mental Health 

project headed by Patty Hagen.  

The Committee discussed the format for publishing the current 

Financial report.  

The Committee also talked about building the surplus for 

Contingency fund. 

RCIA - has 17 people, a combination of candidates and 

catechumens, going through RCIA this year.  

Adult Faith Formation -28 people are attending the Bible Study 

that is currently offered. 

Religious Ed. - Fr. Travis is teaching Science/Religion series at 

10:00 am. The next class is on October 30. 

Parish Mission - Great feedback on the recent Parish mission 

given by Fr. Ron. 

Sandy Schrader asked if Council has recommendation for a 

speaker for the next Parish Mission. 

Council 

Members 

 

Brazil Mission: 

Katie Wilson sent out a financial report copy to all Council 

members. She also inform the Council that John Zatkulak  hoped 

to bring a group to visit the sister parish in Brazil in the fall of 

2017.  

Council unanimously agreed to continue to support the Brazil 

mission. 

Patty Hagen  

Catholic Voting Responsibility: 

There are three more Bulletin insert left to do. Source of all 

documentation is from the Catholic Bishops Org. The information 

will be printed in the Bulletin every week until election day.  

A recent article from USCCB  will be published in the next Bulletin 

insert.  

Fr. Pat Click 

Jennifer King 

 



Thanksgiving Day Dinner: 

Plans to advertise the Thanksgiving meal are all in place. Banners 

will go up soon. Good Samaritan will notify nearby schools and 

Food Pantries.  Information about the Thanksgiving Dinner will be 

printed in the Catholic Moment, Criterion, and also in the Current 

in Fishers. The Dinner will be advertised on Catholic Radio.  

Volunteer sign up is ongoing.  

Knights of Columbus agreed to pay for cost of copying flyers for 

advertisement.  

A generous parishioner donated aprons to use during the 

Thanksgiving Dinner.  

Prayer Shawl group will knit hats and scarves to donate to those 

attending the Thanksgiving Dinner.  

SLDM School children will help with decorations during the 

Dinner.  

  

Buddy LeRose  

 

Open Forum: 

Mental Health -  Discussion is on hold until budget 
proposal is received from Patty Hagen. 
 
Fruitful Harvest -  Buddy LeRose informed the Council 
that Committee will need help calling Parish members 
that didn't pick up their envelopes to ensure that our 
SLDM Parish will reach our goal. 
 
 
Cody Owens Ordination - Council will discuss plans to help 
the Owens family celebrate Cody Owens' Priesthood 
ordination. 
 
Light In The Cross in Carmel - The SLDM parish will help 
selling tickets for this show. The parish is responsible to 
sell at least 300 tickets. 
  
 
Next Council Meeting is on November 9, 2016. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Buddy LeRose 

 

 

 

Fr. Pat 

 

 



Closing Prayer:  Fr. Travis 

Stephens 

 

 

 


